
HSMC Member Meeting Minutes October 7, 2017 

The meeting was brought to order at 10:00 a.m. by President Lynn Soderlund. 

The minutes of the last meeting was approved and seconded 

Treasury report, Barb Foskett:  Currently $181,225.66 in total savings and checking.  This reflects a 

decrease by 1,300.00 for expenses. 

The Kitsap Bank account that H.S.M.C. had is now closed.  In place of that there is a savings account at 

Peninsula Credit Union in addition to our old account there. 

We are going to use a new bookkeeper, Belfair Tax and Bookeeping  in the same shopping center as 

Casey’s Bar and Grill.  Instead of a flat rate they charge by the hour.  This will result in a substantial 

savings for our accountant fees. 

Spay and Neuter report, Blanche Valverde: $2,289.00 in this account.  Last month we used 

approximately $800.00 

The Muttley Brewfest will be held on Friday October 13th.  Funds raised at this event will be used for the 

shelter building. 

The Santa Paws Events this year will be at the Belfair McLendons on November 18th from 10:00-2:00 

The Port Orchard McLendons Santa Paws will be on November 19th from 11:00-2:00 

Details about the USB drives are still being worked out. 

The Belfair Tree Lighting will be December 3rd and members and their pets are welcome to participate. 

In attendance at this meeting were: Lynn Soderlund, Barbara Foskett, Blanceh Valverde, Sally Cull, Cathy 

Gatto, Jori Urbanowski, and Molly Robbers. 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:45. 

Minutes submitted by Sally Cull 


